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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to extend a warm welcome to the
Pacific Islanders Association of Columbia as you gather to celebrate the 71* Anniversary of
Guam Liberation Day.

It’s a great day in South Carolina when people recognize and honor the courageous members of
the Greatest Generation for their unparalleled service and sacrifice during World War II. The
people of Guam, like so many of our friends and allies, endured extreme hardship and tyranny
during the occupation. We are proud of our military history and the forces who fought so
valiantly to liberate the island and the Chamorro people.

Michael and I send our best wishes to Congresswoman Bordallo. We hope you have a
wonderful event in celebration of the 71* Anniversary of the Liberation of Guam, and we thank
you for your service to your community, our state, and our nation. God bless.




